

Roma, 2 March 2020

To the colleagues of National Information Centre of Academic Mobility - ENIC UKRAINE

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

It is a real pleasure and an honour for me to have the possibility of participating, even from a distance, in this event.

I wanted to congratulate you, both on behalf of the Italian centre of the ENIC and NARIC networks, CIMEA, and also on behalf of the Italian Ministry of Universities and Research, for this ground-breaking new initiative. That you have managed to gather the Ukrainian Ministry and over 100 higher education institutions under one umbrella and create UaReNet is a remarkable achievement that you are rightly celebrating. Allow me to express my sincere disappointment at not being able to join you in person at what promises to be a stimulating and high-level meeting

I also wanted to thank you for the friendship demonstrated towards our centre and the colleagues who collaborate with me on an everyday basis: the sign of a shared passion and of continuous research to create procedures, methodologies and tools that support our countries, our systems and that are a real and tangible service to individuals.

Please, always rely on our support and our friendship - and kindly accept this message as an open invitation to visit CIMEA in Rome at any time.

Let me conclude, therefore, dear friends, with my best wishes for this truly innovative new venture!

Sincerely yours,